DINNER SERVED TO THE BOARD AND STAFF
5:00 PM

TOWN OF GRANBY, COLORADO
BOARD OF TRUSTEES
AUGUST 25, 2020
AGENDA

MAYOR PRO TEM SHAW TO CALL THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE TOWN OF GRANBY BOARD OF
TRUSTEES TO ORDER AT THE TOWN HALL, ZERO JASPER AVENUE

(Any Board member with any potential conflicts of interest regarding any of the agenda matters will declare them at this time.)
UNSCHEDULED PUBLIC COMMENTS — COMMENTS ARE LIMITED TO 3 MINUTES

(This time is reserved for members of the public to make a presentation to the Board on items or issues that are not scheduled on
the agenda. The Board will not discuss/debate these items, nor will the Board make any decisions on items presented during this
time, rather, the Board will refer the items to staff for follow-up.)

6:00 PM

(1) PUBLIC HEARING FOR THE FOLLOWING: DISCUSSION AND POSSIBLE APPROVAL OF ORDINANCE
NO. , AN ORDINANCE APPROVING THE FINAL MINOR SUBDIVISION PLAT FOR LOTS 1G, 2G, 3G
AND OUTLOT 2, THE VILLAGE AT EAGLE RIDGE / TOWN MANAGER

6:00 PM

(2) DISCUSSION AND POSSIBLE APPROVAL OF AN AGREEMENT BETWEEN THE TOWN OF GRANBY
AND ESCO CONSTRUCTION COMPANY / TOWN MANAGER
6:05 PM

(3) DISCUSSION AND POSSIBLE APPROVAL OF ORDINANCE NO. , AN ORDINANCE ADDING
CHAPTER 2.100 OF THE GRANBY MUNICIPAL CODE ESTABLISHING A PUBLIC PARKS COMMITTEE /
TOWN MANAGER

6:10 PM

(4) DISCUSSION AND POSSIBLE APPROVAL OF INFILL GRANT PROGRAMS / TOWN MANAGER
6:15 PM

(5) DISCUSSION AND POSSIBLE APPROVAL OF ORDINANCE NO. , AN ORDINANCE
ESTABLISHING A HEARING PROCEDURE TO ADDRESS MUNICIPAL CAMPAIGN FINANCE
COMPLAINTS AND ALLEDGED VIOLATIONS / TOWN ATTORNEY

6:20 PM

(6) APPROVAL OF RESOLUTION 2020-08-25, A RESOLUTOIN APPOINTING THE FINANCE DIRECTOR
AND THE TOWN MANAGER AS THE CO-BUDGET OFFICERS AND APPOINTING THE BUDGET
COMMITTEE FOR THE 2021 BUDGET / TOWN MANAGER

6:25 PM

(7) GRANBY RANCH UPDATE
6:30 PM

(8) EXECUTIVE SESSION DISCUSSION / TOWN ATTORNEY
6:35 PM

(9) CONSENT AGENDA

6:40 PM

(The items listed under “Consent Agenda™ are a group of items to be acted on with a single motion and vote. This agenda is designed to
expedite the handling of limited routing matters by the Board. The Board has received the information on these matters in their Board
packets prior to the meeting. The Mayor will ask if any citizen wishes to have any specific item discussed. A Board member may request
that an item be removed from the Consent Agenda on behalf of a citizen or him/herself and will state when the item will be discussed in the
meeting or tabled to another meeting. The removal of an item will require a second and a majority vote of the Board to be removed. Items
on the Consent Agenda are then voted on by a single motion, seconded and voted upon.)

MOTION TO APPROVE ACCOUNTS PAYABLE FOR AUGUST 25, 2020

MOTION TO APPROVE MINUTES FROM JULY 14, 2020

(10) COMMITTEE AND STAFF UPDATES

6:45 PM

Administrative / Chair Shaw / Trustees (VACANT) and Hardy
Economic Development / Chair Hardy / Trustees Raible and (VACANT)
Public Safety / Chair (VACANT) / Trustees Hardy and Trustee Tindle
Public Works / Chair Tindle / Trustees Shaw and O’Flaherty
Recreation / Chair Raible / Trustees O’Flaherty and Tindle

Water / Chair O’Flaherty / Trustees Shaw and Raible

Town Manager’s Update / Manager Ted Cherry

Mayoral Update / Mayor Paul Chavoustie

Town Attorney’s Update / Attorney Scott Krob

BOARD TO POSSIBLY GO INTO EXECUTIVE SESSION PURSUANT TO C.R.S. 24-6-402 OR
MEETING TO ADJOURN
7:00 PM

Any matter may be taken up at any time during the meeting EXCEPT DURING PUBLIC HEARINGS WHICH ARE TIME
SENSITIVE. Items on the agenda are approximate and intended as a guide for the Town Board. “Estimated Time” is subject to
change, as is the order of the agenda, except for PUBLIC HEARING TIMES AND ORDER. Anyone wishing to attend the meeting
and needs special accommodations, please contact the Town Clerk prior to the meeting. Every effort will be made to accommodate
the request. For deadlines and information required to schedule an item on the agenda, please contact Deb Hess, CMC, Town
Clerk, at 970-887-2501 ext. 201.
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TOWN OF GRANBY, COLORADO
BOARD OF TRUSTEES
AUGUST 25, 2020
MINUTES
PRESENT: Roll Call. Present: Mayor Pro Tem Deborah J.K. Shaw; Trustee Josh

Hardy; Trustee Nick Raible, Trustee Natascha O'Flaherty, Trustee Cathy Tindle. Absent:
Mayor Paul Chavoustie. Resigned: Trustee Becky Johnson

STAFF PRESENT: Town Manager Ted Cherry; Town Attorney Nathan Krob; Town
Finance Director Sharon Spurlin; and Town Clerk Deborah K. Hess, who
recorded the meeting.

Minutes are summary, action and detail depending on the individual
agenda item. Meeting recordings are available on the Town’s website.

TIME: 5:00 PM - Dinner

6:00 PM - BOT MEETING
BY: Mayor Pro-Tem Deborah J.K. Shaw
LOCATION: Town Hall, Zero Jasper Avenue
MEETING CALLED TO ORDER
6:00 PM

Shaw called the meeting to order. Everyone said the pledge. There were no conflicts of interest.

UNSCHEDULED PUBLIC COMMENTS — COMMENTS ARE LIMITED TO 3 MINUTES
6:00 PM
Shaw asked if there were any unscheduled public comments. None.

PUBLIC HEARING FOR THE FOLLOWING: DISCUSSION AND POSSIBLE APPROVAL
OF ORDINANCE NO. 938, AN ORDINANCE APPROVING THE FINAL MINOR
SUBDIVISION PLAT FOR LOTS 1G, 2G, 3G AND OUTLOT 2, THE VILLAGE AT EAGLE
RIDGE / TOWN MANAGER

6:00 PM

Shaw opened the public hearing.

Cherry said this was just a continuation of some of the first steps that the Board took with Eagle Ridge
for Steve Wilkie and the garage units. This was creating three of those garage units and then the last
three will be brought to the Board at an upcoming meeting. It was already to go and already went
through Planning Commission.

Shaw asked if there was any discussion.

O’Flaherty said it added a lot of value to have garages for those units. It seemed like a good idea to her.
Shaw asked if there were any public comments.

Tindle moved to approve the ordinance as presented. O’Flaherty seconded. Roll Call Vote: all yes.

DISCUSSION AND POSSIBLE APPROVAL OF AN AGREEMENT BETWEEN THE TOWN
OF GRANBY AND ESCO CONSTRUCTION COMPANY / TOWN MANAGER

6:02 PM

Shaw introduced the agenda item.

Cherry said this agreement was put into place by Chavoustie before he left between ESCO and the
Town. He did bring it up at a meeting but wanted to memorialize that into an agreement. Basically, the
agreement was that ESCO would bring in the fill dirt to fill in the pit area that was holding water. If we
did not get the pit filled in and graded correctly, the Town would have to pay for augmentation. ESCO
would then bring in all that dirt and grade it for the Town before November 30, 2020. That way it does
not fill up with snow for next year and then it would be evaporating. They would be allowed to take out
the material that was in the pit currently. There would be no new crushing or anything along those lines,
and no new mining. They would be allowed to take out the materials that were in the pit previously
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before the Town took over that property. That crushed material would then be moved over to their other
site that they are working on and used for the next phases of whatever Sun wanted to do on that upper
portion. As you can see from the agreement, there was a map of what would be done in Exhibit A. He
talked about how many cubic yards would be needed and whatnot. Doug Bellatty and he met with two
gentlemen out there and they started hauling that material and doing work, but we needed to get it
memorialized.

Raible asked if there was any reason not to do this.

Cherry said he didn’t believe so. If we were to work with another company at a later date to try to do
this, trying to find that fill material which basically they are taking out of the Smith Creek area, trying to
find that material, trucking it all in from wherever that might be, would probably be a significant
expense. Plus, we have to get this done before November.

O’Flaherty asked what was the value of the gravel that is in the pit.

Cherry said he believed it was less than that $400,000 mark of what was in there. We don’t have a
concrete value on it. We believe that it was less.

O’Flaherty said when they fill, she imagined there was going to be settling. Are they going to do
compaction so that after it was filled, it stayed? She didn’t see anything mentioning compaction in the
contract.

Cherry said there was nothing mentioned as far as compaction. They do have to bring in all that dirt and
grade it to that centerline area in Exhibit A. They will rough grade it to drain towards that creek channel
and with them having to drive all that heavy equipment over it to grade it, that should compact it. It
wasn’t a huge amount.

Krob said it was not a structural issue that required compaction, it was mostly just a fill issue so that the

pit doesn’t keep taking on water from when they run that ditch above. The water seeps under the ground
and fills the pit up from underground so it was mostly to fill it in so that it stops retaining water.

Hardy said if they were going to doze it, which he believed he read in the contract, that there would be a
substantial weight on there and since there was no structural requirements, he assumed that would

suffice with his limited experience in dirt work.

Cherry said if anybody would like to go up there, because they have already started when Chavoustie
made that initial agreement with them, so he could show you where it started and where it was now.

O’Flaherty said it sounded like we were doing this after the fact, so it was already going forward. A
quick question on the contract. It was the same issue that we had with the cleaning contract. When she
looked up ESCO Construction Company on the Secretary of State, there was neither a domestic or
foreign company registered by that name. What was the correct name that should be on the contract?

Krob said when he looked it up, it did show up. He would double check that and make sure it was the
correct name. There were a number of them.

O’Flaherty said she was on the data base search for the Secretary of State and if she put in ESCO, she
was not coming up with anything.

Krob said they would confirm that it was the correct name.

Raible said he thought they should leave that up to the Town Attorney to make sure that we have the
agreement with the right people.

Tindle agreed.
O’Flaherty said it didn’t show up.
Shaw asked if this should be brought back to a later time.

Krob said he recommended that the Board approve it, if they are going to, subject to them confirming
that the proper party was named.
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Shaw asked if there was any more discussion.

O’Flaherty said we want to do a proper party and name, and then if they are a LLC or corporation,
foreign or domestic. Normally, we would say ESCO, a Michigan Corporation or LLC, just to be clear
because later in the agreement, it talked about which conflicts prevail but just to do the typical who the
parties are, but she was unable to find them.

Cherry said we can adjust that.
Krob said he would follow up with them.
Shaw asked if there was any public discussion or comment.

Raible moved to approve the agreement between the Town of Granby and ESCO Construction
contingent on having the proper name.

Krob said it was confirmed.
Raible continued between the Town of Granby and ESCO Construction Company. Hardy seconded.

Shaw called for a roll call vote: Tindle, yes; Nick, yes; Hardy, yes; O’Flaherty said one quick
question/clarification, on the two ESCOs. Are we the ESCO Construction Co. or Inc. Krob said he
looked at it. O’Flaherty said it looked like they had a name change. Krob said he would follow up but it
was a company. Cherry said he can email Jerry and confirm. O’Flaherty said with that confirmation,
yes; Shaw said she was a yes.

DISCUSSION AND POSSIBLE APPROVAL OF ORDINANCE NO. 939, AN ORDINANCE
ADDING CHAPTER 2.100 OF THE GRANBY MUNICIPAL CODE ESTABLISHING A
PUBLIC PARKS COMMITTEE / TOWN MANAGER

6:10 PM

Shaw introduced the agenda item.

Cherry explained that he discussed this at a previous Board meeting and brought the ordinance back for
their consideration. This would create a committee that could work with the Town staff on making sure
the public parks are being utilized and funded and have proper equipment. It creates a board of 3-5 to
work with the Town Staff and Town Board to go through what things people want in the parks. That
information can come back to this Board for budgeting. It was crafted after the Public Arts Committee
Ordinance and was fairly straight forward. They don’t have any significant powers but would be used as
a recommendation type board for this Board and for staff.

O’Flaherty asked, on the second Whereas, did he mean to include art work or was that left over from the
original.

Cherry said no, it shouldn’t have included art work.

Shaw asked if there was any further discussion or public comment.

Raible asked Cherry if this would be posted and ask for any interested people to contact the Town.
Cherry said it would be similar to what we did with the Arts Committee. We put it out on Facebook and
our website. He would probably have some kind of application of just a few questions of who are you,
where do you live, what sort of things would you like to see done, that sort of thing. Nothing too
intense. It was a membership that would be approved by this Board. We would bring those back for
your appointment at that time.

Raible said he didn’t see it in here, but would we require that they are Town of Granby residents?

Cherry said yes. That section was in eligibility. All members of the committee shall be residents within
the Town of Granby, within the Town Limits.

O’Flaherty moved to approve Ordinance No. 939, an ordinance adding Chapter 2.100 of the Granby
Municipal Code establishing a public parks committee. Raible seconded. Roll Call Vote: All yes.
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DISCUSSION AND POSSIBLE APPROVAL OF INFILL GRANT PROGRAMS / TOWN
MANAGER

6:14 PM

Shaw introduced the agenda item.

Cherry said he wanted to bring both of these to the Board. They have been sitting out until we got a few
things going with the grant. Now that we have everything going with Granby Dental, he thought it was
the appropriate time. Both Middle Park Health and the Ace Hardware Expansion which was Nuts and
Bolts. LLC, who owns the building have asked for our Downtown Infill Development Program. For
Middle Park Health, the only section that they are eligible for was based on the new square footage of
the building which would be $8.656 which was $1.00 per square foot of their new building. The reason
that they are not eligible for the property tax or use tax is because they have already received that
because of their non-profit status. Nuts & Bolts, LLC would be 10 years of Town property taxes as well
as a tax waiver for the use tax of $7,632.66 and then additionally, $4,935 for their square footage
additions which takes it to $12,567.66 plus the property taxes over the 10-year period. In speaking with
Krob, we would need to bring back a contract between both Granby Dental and Nuts and Bolts, LLC in
regards to that property tax reimbursement. The way that that works was that the property taxes are paid
to the county, then the county pays us and then we would have to turn around and reimburse that to
those property owners. Currently, there was a little over $41,000 left remaining in that account for this
year and this request would be for $21,226.66.

O’Flaherty said before they discuss this, since Ace was a client, she would recuse herself, but her
understanding was they did not want to be considered at this meeting and had asked to be removed from
the agenda.

Cherry said what he thought he was referring to was some other incentives that he had asked him about
but wasn’t prepared to present. We could remove him. He didn’t know why he would have put in an
application for it if he didn’t want to be considered. He sent it back to him. He needed to make things
more clear if he doesn’t want things done.

Raible said to Cherry that there was nothing unusual about this request. It was a standard thing.

Cherry said there were only a couple of things that needed to be pointed out. Middle Park Health was
zoned as part of SolVista. He asked Hess.

Hess said they are not really HGB even though they are along the highway.

Cherry said when they extended that out, he took that as we wanted to include everything that abutted
the highway. Again, on the long-term thing, we would have to finish up a contract with them for the
property taxes.

Krob said the reason that you have to have a contact was because it essentially acts as a multi-year
obligation and TABOR required that you have language in there that would appropriate those funds
annually. Middle Park Health didn’t require the same language because it was just a onetime payment.

Raible said we would still have $20,000 in that fund for the remainder of the year if any other businesses
requested it.

Cherry said approximately and there was the possibility of one more that could come up this year, but
there were just some initial conversations that have been started at this point. Nuts and Bolts did email
him and ask him to be removed. He thought they were talking about some other incentives that he
talked to them about that were not ready to be brought to the Board at this time. This was a separate
grant but if they wanted to be removed, then we can certainly remove them. He did not hear back from
Eric on that.

O’Flaherty said she didn’t represent Nuts and Bolts. She couldn’t speak....she just saw his letter but
Ace would like to present it as one complete thing so the direction she had from her client was to
remove it from today’s consideration and she would abstain from this discussion and vote.

Cherry asked to approve the Middle Park Health one and take the Ace Expansion to a future meeting.

Shaw asked if there were any more discussion. She asked if there was any public comment.
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Raible moved to approve an infill grant program for Middle Park Medical Center. Hardy seconded.
Roll call vote: Tindle, yes; Raible, yes; Hardy, yes; O’Flaherty, yes: Shaw, yes.

DISCUSSION AND POSSIBLE APPROVAL OF ORDINANCE NO. 940, AN ORDINANCE
ESTABLISHING A HEARING PROCEDURE TO ADDRESS MUNICIPAL CAMPAIGN
FINANCE COMPLAINTS AND ALLEDGED VIOLATIONS / TOWN ATTORNEY

6:20 PM

Shaw introduced the agenda item.

Krob said the state legislature decided that they were going to pass on the buck to enforcing FCPA
violations to local municipalities so they required that any complaints get reported to the Town Clerk.
What this does was to provide a procedure for the Town Clerk to do with that complaint after it was
received.

Shaw said Hess was just thrilled with this.
Raible said the way it worked prior to this was it went through the state.

Krob said yes, the state dealt with them and for a while, to be honest, there was a gray area where
municipalities were saying no, the state dealt with it and the state was saying that no, the municipalities
had to deal with it. This legislation cleared that up. This ordinance provided guidance on how to deal
with those complaints. Essentially, those complaints are referred from the Town Clerk to the municipal
judge. Then the judge would handle it from there.

Shaw asked if there was any discussion.
Hardy said there wasn’t anything in here that they needed to be concerned about.

Krob said there were some fines for violating the fair campaign finance laws, nothing different than
state-wide.

Shaw asked if there was any public comment.

Hardy moved to approve Ordinance No. 940 as presented. Tindle seconded. Roll call vote: Tindle, yes;
Raible, yes; Hardy, yes; O’Flaherty, yes; Shaw, yes.

APPROVAL OF RESOLUTION 2020-08-25, A RESOLUTION APPOINTING THE FINANCE
DIRECTOR AND THE TOWN MANAGER AS THE CO-BUDGET OFFICERS AND
APPOINTING THE BUDGET COMMITTEE FOR THE 2021 BUDGET / TOWN MANAGER
6:23 PM

Shaw introduced the agenda item.

Spurlin explained the resolution to the Board.
Shaw asked if there were any public comments.

Tindle moved to approve the resolution as presented. Hardy seconded. Roll call vote: Tindle, yes;
Raible, yes; Hardy, yes; O’Flaherty, yes; Shaw, yes.

Spurlin explained the budget calendar, the first drafts, dates of the regular and special meetings to the
Board.

GRANBY RANCH UPDATE
6:32 PM
Shaw introduced the agenda item.

O’Flaherty said she was just looking to see if the deeds had actually transferred ownership. At the
Friday auction sale, the Friday before last, the Parcel 5 which was the golf course and most of the raw
land to be developed, approximately 3,000 acres, did go to the lender. She has not seen the deed
recorded at this time. There was some discussion amongst the lender and the HOA attorney because the
pool and clubhouse that the homeowners had paid $2.2 million plus interest for a total of about $3
million was unfortunately subject to the foreclosure, so it looks like we are looking to try to get that
transferred to the homeowners since they paid that amount. There is construction work. Ridgeline is
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working on the mountain to put in the lower half of the snowmaking system that needed to be replaced.
That should bode well for the ski season. Curiously, there had not been a Headwaters meeting to
approve that contract yet, so she was a little puzzled but Ridgeline was here and working on the
mountain.

EXECUTIVE SESSION DISCUSSION / TOWN ATTORNEY
6:34 PM
Shaw introduced the agenda item.

Krob said this was a discussion item about executive sessions. It was a request that came in from a
citizen explaining that they didn’t disagree with the way that we handle executive sessions which was
appropriate, they wanted a policy change to require the Board to notice executive sessions on the agenda
prior to any executive session taking place. He didn’t want to misquote Mr. Girard. He asked Girard to
please step up and let the Board know his thoughts.

Matt Girard thanked Krob for the opportunity. Like he dropped in the note to you and Cherry todays, it
was not really a legal question for the attorney or anybody, it was really a policy issue for the BOT for
the Board of Trustees really to take up or not. Published agendas serve various purposes and one
obviously was for you guys so you know what was going to be in your package, you know what was
going to be the topic of the night. First readings, second readings, all the formalities and that kind of
thing. Agendas also serve the public and whether the public wanted to attend the meeting or the press
wanted to attend the meeting. A lot of times those agendas are used as to what might be of interest and
if they want to attend or not. Really, it was an issue of the public seeing what you are going to put on
the agenda, seeing what you may discuss, make a motion of what you may discuss and make a motion or
take an action on so they know whether to attend or not. It was really a request about transparency and
it was really a request about best practices. He gave Cherry 13 or 14 examples of numerous other
towns, all of the other towns in the county as well as numerous other mountain towns and across the
state in terms of their best practices. They are also not required by law to do it, but they do. So, it was
really a simple request for the trustees regarding policy matter.

Shaw asked if there was any discussion.

Krob said from a legal perspective, because it does carry into legal, a lot of it, executive session items
are legal items that need to be, for one reason or another, secured from public viewing, whether you are
trying to set a negotiation strategy and if you have that out in the open, then the opposing party knows
your strategy, those sorts of things. From the legal perspective, he didn’t think that staff had a problem
to the extent that we know executive sessions are going to be on there to include the topic and the
subject matter. He thought where the request got a little bit more difficult was that if there are items that
come up during the meeting and that happens that we didn’t anticipate needing an executive session for,
but for one reason or another, we do. For example, you are considering whatever matter it was and you
have a legal question, and we want to go into executive session for that, this policy wouldn’t allow you
to do that. You would have to wait another two weeks to take up that item. Another issue would be
security issues which come up in executive session, so Chief has a security issue that he needed to bring
up with the Board, that really can’t wait for two weeks, generally. If these happen between the time the
agenda goes out and the meeting or whatever comes up, he would just strongly discourage the Board
from hamstringing themselves the ability to go into executive session. But, he was all for the
transparency and providing an executive session when the Board knows the topic.

O’Flaherty said, Krob, your thing was two different items. She thought on the first one, just general
when there was an executive session, and she agreed with him, it didn’t have to include the details, but
the statute requirement was that there was a general description of the topic being discussed so that kind
of goes to Mr. Girard’s statement of the transparency of what was the general. She really didn’t see any
harm whatsoever in that. That seemed to be a level of good practice and transparency as to kind of a
standing catch all executive session we keep on the back of the agenda, she was a little puzzled by that
because when she asked the panel discussion at last year’s CML Conference about that practice, most
did not think that was a good idea of best practices. In fact, the entire panel said no. Clearly, if
something came up and the topic was on the agenda. and it needed to go to executive session, are you
saying you couldn’t go in then?

Krob said the proposal, and correct him if he is wrong, Mr. Girard, was that any executive session be
noticed, so he thought for example you said in your email that if something comes up for an executive
session, that we can continue it to the next meeting. Was that correct? He said that was the one he was
trying to steer clear of.
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O’Flaherty said so on the first one, you have no issues.
Krob said no issues.

O’Flaherty said on the second one, again, if something came up that requires executive session, why
would we not want to let the public know this was coming up and let them.....

Krob said he thought it was a matter of the time that you have to notice. You have to set your agenda a
certain amount of time before the meeting. If there was an item that comes up, either after that or during
the meeting, that was not on the agenda and that the Board needed to address and they can’t because
their policy was that they won’t have executive session that aren’t noticed, then that really hamstrings
the Board.

O’Flaherty said, but it did blindside the public that there was an executive session that we announced at
the meeting that they didn’t have any forewarning of, so it did go to Mr. Girard’s frustration of
transparency and best practices.

Krob said there was no municipality in the state that had just said we will not do executive sessions
without notice. Notice was not a requirement of the statute. There was no municipality that operated
that way.

Girard said you guys modify agendas. Hess sent out a modified agenda this morning.
Hess said yesterday.

Girard said that was all he was asking. If you publish the agenda the Friday before, it was well in
advance and you don’t modify the agenda, something came up to Krob’s point, do a modified agenda.
All he was saying was the public wanted to know and just because you are in executive session,
obviously, the public was not allowed in there, but still there might be comments that the public might
be making before you take a motion, so once again, it was a heads-up to the public to O’Flaherty’s point.
Once again, you just modify the agenda. If it was the day of, the day before, that was fine.

Hess said she can’t do it the day of.

Girard said not the day of, the day before. You can have all the way up to the day before if you want to
modify that subject matter, you can modify that agenda with that topic. If it came up after, well then put
it on in two weeks.

O’Flaherty said if there was not a notice requirement.
Krob said you are still handcuffing yourself from having executive sessions on an emergency basis.

Raible said that was exactly his question. He had no problem publishing the subject if we know what it
was going to be and it was on there, but there have been times where things have come up during the
meeting and we say, we need to discuss this, it was a legal matter, we need to talk about it. He didn’t
want to put that off until the following meeting. He didn’t know if we always have a placeholder at the
end that said in case something came up, but if we have an agenda for the executive session, he didn’t
have any problem listing that, but he didn’t want to limit them in case something came up where we
needed Krob’s advice in executive session.

Krob said there are a number of circumstances where it could come up.

Raible said so he didn’t know if we have two of them on there, one as a placeholder and one if we are
going to have an executive session and this was the subject. He had no problem with that.

Hardy said he would agree with Raible. He thought the placeholder was important just in case.
Emergencies do arise because we know they do. But, he also heard the public’s stance on if we are
having an executive session, they would like to know what that executive session was going to be
without going in depth, obviously. He did a little bit of research and he thought there was a lot of
cookie-cutter... these are the executive session and under this rule, we can hold this executive session.
He didn’t want to get rid of the placeholder either. He thought if the public wanted to know, moving
forward, what our executive session was for, we should be putting those out there.
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O’Flaherty said she heard that on the emergency, and this was new as she became a trustee, to her, and
that was part of the reason she attended the panel discussion last year at the CML meeting, she guessed
she would defer to the experts on that panel who thought it was not a good practice.

Krob said if the placeholder was the problem then take off the placeholder and when we know there was
going to be an executive session, we would provide the information. You don’t need the placeholder.
They could call an executive session on any basis and if that was the way that the Board wanted to go.

O’Flaherty said she could live with that.

Krob said the placeholder didn’t really cause that much harm, but if you wanted to remove the
placeholder, just know that you can go into executive session.

Raible said we don’t have to put it off until the following meeting.
Krob said correct.

Raible said we can say that we have something we need to talk about and we can still do that with or
without that placeholder. He didn’t have a problem with that.

O’Flaherty asked if we needed to take action on a policy change.

Krob said he didn’t think it was a policy change. He thought the staff has the direction that we should to
the extend practical put on and update the agenda to the greatest possible detail of any executive session.

O’Flaherty said and, remove the placeholder of executive session.

Krob said that was fine.

Hardy said just so we are clear, if something does come up, and we don’t have the placeholder on the
agenda, we can still call an executive session for emergency reasons and go into it at that meeting if we
have to.

Krob said yes. It didn’t have to be for emergency reasons, but yes, you can always call an executive
session at a public meeting if you follow the guidelines of the statute which were listed and the topic

was within one of those.

Raible said if there was one planned, the public would know what we are going to talk about, if it was
not the spur of the moment.

Krob said the other item was even when you do announce these executive sessions, you have to have
that detail so we are always particular about this is the section and this is the topic of discussion when
we have those announcements. You are being transparent with the general public still during those
executive sessions, it was just not provided on the agenda before.

Hardy said he was comfortable with that.

O’Flaherty said ditto.

Cherry asked if that was how everybody felt about it.

Shaw said she liked it the way it was.

Tindle said transparency didn’t consist for an August 12™ email (sent by Girard). She never saw it until
today. If you want transparency, you need to send this to all the trustees, not just one or two. Your
email was sent out on the 12" to O’Flaherty, Raible and Hardy. That was not the way it was supposed
to go either.

Shaw said it didn’t go to her.

Tindle said that was the last thing she was saying on that.
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O’Flaherty asked Girard if he wanted to address that.

Tindle said it was right there in black and white. He didn’t need to address it. He sent it to O’Flaherty,
Raible and Hardy. Shaw didn’t getit. She didn’t get it. If you want transparency, start working on your
emails, too.

O’Flaherty said she thought that original email was sent to the Town Manager, but not included in the
packet. She asked if they needed to vote.

Krob said some sort of direction from the Board as a whole whether it be a vote or the general
consensus.

Shaw asked if he wanted a call for a vote.
Krob said yes.
Shaw asked for a motion.

O’Flaherty moved that the agenda include the specific, the general topic that would be discussed in
executive session and that the placeholder executive session be removed from the agenda. Raible
seconded.

Roll call vote: Tindle, no; Raible, yes; Hardy, yes; O’Flaherty, yes; Shaw, no. Motion passed.

CONSENT AGENDA

6:48 PM

MOTION TO APPROVE ACCOUNTS PAYABLE FOR AUGUST 25, 2020

Shaw introduced the above item. She said they needed to add the Acord Asphalt for $209,309.45 for the
2020 Asphalt Paving Project which was budgeted.

After discussion of the invoices including the transit system invoice, cleaning supplies invoice, mosquito
spraying, Raible moved to approve the Consent Agenda, holding out the Town of WP invoice for the
transit system until the amount was confirmed and include the Acord Asphalt Invoice. Hardy seconded.
Roll call vote: Tindle, yes; Raible, yes; Hardy, yes; O’Flaherty, yes; Shaw, yes.

MOTION TO APPROVE MINUTES FROM JULY 14, 2020
Shaw said now we have the minutes.

O’Flaherty said she liked the length: easy to read and user friendly. She thought it was important on the
asphalt bid that we discussed, as a Board, that neither bid was compliant with the RFP and she thought
we should include the reasons why we did award to Acord. The attorney updated, on the lead paint, it
was just that it was not required, but she said it would just be a best practice. She thought on the mask,
it speaks for itself on the time, but she thought as a public, as people read the minutes, we want to show
that we did allow public input and we heard public testimony for almost an hour as it shows on the
minutes, but she thought just a line saying that we took public input on that. Then, on the Granby Ranch
Headwaters Update, she was not the non-voting attendee for GRMD so GRMD needed to be taken out.
She only gave a Headwaters” Update. There was a typo in Senate Bill 2020-17, just typo on Stark,
Officer Stark and the final one that she had was on executive session, she thought that we came out and
gave the attorney direction, does that not have to be on record on the Sun Water Agreement.

Krob said no, you can direct staff in executive session.

O’Flaherty said to ignore that one on executive session. She moved to approve the minutes subject to
the five changes. Hardy seconded. Roll call vote: Tindle, yes; Raible, yes; Hardy, yes; O’Flaherty, yes:
Shaw, yes.

COMMITTEE AND STAFF UPDATES
7:00 PM
Shaw introduced the agenda item.

Administrative / Chair Shaw / Trustees (VACANT) and Hardy
Shaw said she had nothing to report.






